
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – Friday 10th March 2023 
 

Dear parents and carers, 

  

As we reach the end of another week, myself and all staff are so proud of how hard the children are 

working and the fantastic work they are producing. This week, the learning behaviours across the school 

have been excellent. Children across the school are growing in confidence and self-belief, and this was 

particularly evident on Wednesday during our whole school International Women’s Day assembly 

discussion. At the end of this assembly I asked the children to think about a woman or women in their 

lives who they feel is an inspiration and of importance; perhaps you could ask your child this question too.  

 
  

 

 

OUR LEARNING THIS WEEK 
 

YEAR 3 
This week year 3 have been continuing to learn how to divide using a range of strategies. We have been 

working really hard on this and are becoming much more confident. We are continuing to enjoy 'Wolves 

in the walls' and are preparing to write our own suspense story. We have been learning more about Sir 

Isaac Newton in Science and carried out an experiment using Newton Meters. In Geography we visited 

Spain and learned all about the culture and lovely things Spain has to offer.  

 

YEAR 4 

Wow - how the week has flown!  

Year 4 had a wonderful few days last week, whether it was on the Aylmerton residential or having fun-

packed days at school with the theme of rivers, particularly enjoying pirate day and dressing up for World 

Book day. They were all absolute superstars and everyone was really impressed with their knowledge of 

rivers. A great end of Geography unit of learning experience. Well done Year 4! 

This week we continued learning to write sentences for Journey by Aaron Becker. The girl has escaped 
from the dangerous waterways by drawing a hot air balloon - I wonder where the journey will take her 
next?  
In RSHE we have been learning about how we are all connected, we used a ball of wool in a circle to show 
and discuss this. Year 4 have continued learning about creating a PowerPoint presentation in Computing 
and in Maths they have been using concrete resources to develop their understanding of mixed number 
and improper fractions. 

                         



                  
 

YEAR 5 
This week, Year 5 have finished looking at decimals and have moved onto percentages in math's. We have 
finished writing our independent writes in English, where we wrote an adventure story that was a 
continuation from our sentence stacking. We will finish editing these to make improvements. In PE, we 
tested our fitness levels by running laps, hopping 20m, skipping for 5-minutes and doing the plank 
challenge! Science was focused on the asexual reproduction of plants and we did some chitting of 
potatoes. Finally, in PSHE we focused on making judgements of people from information online! 

 
YEAR 6 
In Maths this week, Year 6 have been studying decimals, fractions and percentages. 
In English, we have been writing up our nightmare horror story.  Children have been editing their work 
and creating fantastic changes to really unnerve the reader! 
In Science, we have been seeing how animals such as the Fennec fox and Mountain gorilla have adapted 
to their habitats in the wild. Do you know what a prehensile tail is? 
In Geography, we are learning about South America. Children are looking at time zones and what they 
mean. 
In PSHE, we have been focussing on friendship. 
In PE we are developing our yoga and basketball skills.  
Many children are involved in afternoon interventions or afternoon clubs to help them with their 
upcoming SATS in May. What great commitment they are showing!  Well done to them all and keep it up!  
 

APPLE CLASS 
It has been a busy week of reading and writing in Apple class. We have been thinking about how to write a 
newspaper article featuring Arthur, the brave Viking from our class story. Using colourful semantics, we 
have been writing sentences about settings, characters and events. We enjoyed our weekly trip to the 
school library to change our books and we are learning how to find books we enjoy in each section. Some 
of us enjoy stories while others like to read non-fiction books about animals, inventions or the weather. As 
always, we ended the week with a story and our baked treats, this week we made cheese scones and 
showed great teamwork when weighing and measuring.  

 
 

Our school attendance target is 95% 
 

Our attendance certificate for the highest class attendance this 

week goes to 6 Larch With 100 % Well done 
 

What’s On – Diary Dates  

 
MARCH 2023 

Thursday 16th March Football match George White VS Lionwood 

Friday 17th March Red Nose Day – children to come to school wearing something 
red.  

Monday 20th March Science Event for some Year 5 children at Norwich High School 
for Girls  

Wednesday 29th March  Easter bonnet competition and parade. 
Easter colouring competition.  

Thursday 30th March Football Match George White VS Magdalen Gates 



Friday 31st March Spring term ends at 3:20pm  
                                                                                APRIL 2023 

Tuesday 18th April Start of Summer Term School starts at 3.20pm 

Monday 24th April Year Trip to Gressenhall 
Tuesday 25th April Swimming Gala 

MAY 2023 

Monday 1st  May  Bank Holiday   
Monday 8th May Bank Holiday – Kings Coronation 

Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May  KS2 SATs Week  

JUNE 2023 

Monday 5th June – Friday 16th June  Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 
Monday 5th June – Friday 16th 
June 

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 

Friday 23rd June Athletics Event at UEA 

JULY 2023 

Thursday 6th July Athletics Event at Heartsease 

Dates to be Confirmed Year 6 Farm Trip 

Friday 21st July Summer Term ends at 3.20pm 

 
Silver Road Community Centre 
Large Collection of School uniform & Food bank - Open: Thursdays 10.30 - 12.15 

Community Fridge Saturdays & Food Bank Fresh food & bakery - Saturdays 11.00 - 12.15. To Book 

an Appointment Please call 07786694325 
 

SAFEGUARDING 
Mrs Derer is on our school playground every Thursday and Friday morning. Mrs Derer is our school Parent 

Support Advisor, you may already recognise Mrs Derer as she works at Mousehold every Monday and 

Tuesday. Mrs Derer is always happy to talk to you about any worries relating to your child at home or any 

further support we may be able to offer or signpost you to.  

 

Our school Designated Safeguarding Leads are:  

Mrs Petchey, Mrs Stolworthy, Mrs Eaglen, Miss Alderton and Ms Connor 
Please speak to one of these members of staff if you are worried or concerned about the safety of a child 

at school.  

 

If you have a safeguarding concern about a child out of school hours, the number to ring is:  

CADS – Children’s Advice and Duty Service – 0344 800 8020 

 

ONLINE SAFETY 
 

 

 

 

Some useful Links: 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ 

 

https://www.parentsprotect.co.uk/internet-safety  

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/
https://www.parentsprotect.co.uk/internet-safety


https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zfcvhbk/articles/zkcj92p  

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  
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